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Docket No. A-2011-2268361
Utility Code:  1113973
JOHN F POVILAITIS

BUCHANAN INGERSOLL ROONEY PC FOR

ENGIE RETAIL LLC D/B/A THINK ENERGY

409 NORTH SECOND STREET SUITE 500

HARRISBURG PA 17101-1503
Re:
Electric Generation Supplier License

Dear Mr. Povilaitis:
On March 2, 2016, the Public Utility Commission (Commission) issued an electric generation supplier license, as a supplier, to GDF Suez Retail Energy Solutions, LLC d/b/a Think Energy under its new name, ENGIE Retail, LLC d/b/a Think Energy (ENGIE).  ENGIE was directed to provide a notice to its customers informing them of the name change no later thirty (30) days from the date of that Secretarial Letter, and further directed to file a copy of the customer notice with the Commission’s Secretary no later than sixty (60) days from the date of that Secretarial letter.

On March 9, 2016, ENGIE filed a request that the Commission waive the customer notice requirement.  ENGIE explained that it has only communicated to its customers as its fictitious name of Think Energy, and that use of this fictitious name will continue. 

The Commission believes that customer notice is not required in this instance, and therefore, approves waiving of the customer notice requirement, and subsequent filing of said notice as directed by the March 2, 2016 Secretarial Letter.
If you have any questions in this matter, please contact Jeff McCracken of the Bureau of Technical Utility Services at jmccracken@pa.gov or 717-783-6163.


Sincerely,


Rosemary Chiavetta

Secretary
